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The staff and students at Eastview 
would like to wish all of our families a 

safe and happy holiday season. 
 

News from the office…. 
 
General Information regarding School Entry and 
Exit times: Students are not allowed in the school until 8:40 
a.m. unless they are here for Band, Athletics or if they have made 
arrangements to meet a teacher.  If you are dropping them off, 
please make sure they are dressed for the weather conditions 
outside. 
 
Students are expected to leave the school at 3:30 unless they are in a 
supervised activity such as Athletics or extra homework sessions 
where a teacher is present.  
 

Cold Weather Protocol: (-20 or colder including wind chill) 

- Students may come in the school when they arrive in the morning, 
but must stay in the front foyer until the 8:40 bell rings. 
- Students will not be sent outside for lunch. 
- Students will be allowed to stay in the front foyer until 4:00 while 
 they wait for their ride. 

 
 Absences: 
  

 
Dec. 5, 2017 
3929 – 40th Ave. 
Red Deer, AB. 
T4N 2W5 
 
Phone: 343-2455 
Fax: 342-7638 
Attendance Line: 
403-346-3246  
(24 hr.) or email 
evattendance@rdpsd.ab.ca  

 
Principal: 
Mr. Kevin Robertson 

Gr.7 
 
Vice Principal: 
Mrs. Lori Irvine 

Gr. 8 
 
Vice Principal: 
Ms. Kimberly Darling 
Gr. 6 
 
 
Student Population:   
600 
 
Visit our website 
Eastview@rdpsd.ab.ca 
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School Parking Lot: Most of the stalls that back into the alley are "Visitor" stalls.  
Please do not pull into any other spots in the parking lot as this causes a great amount of 
difficulty for the staff as they arrive to work each morning.  Many thanks for helping us 
out! 

 

Phys Ed News: Parents are reminded to have students bring appropriate outside 
clothing for outdoor Phys Ed/ Rec. Ed classes in winter. Coats, toques, and gloves/mitts 
are required! 
 
 

  
 
 

 
 

Grade 8 Farewell Photos 
 

 
P Picture day for Grade 8 Farewell is Wednesday, February 14, 2018.  
 

We are looking for a couple of parent volunteers to assist the photographer in the 
morning. Photo volunteers will receive a coupon from Smart Photography!  
Please call the office 403-343-2455 if you are interested in helping out. 
 
 
 

FOR SALE at EDDIES:  
 

For the month of December SOURCE students will be selling the 
following items at Eddies every week…. 

 
 

Tuesday – Cookies 2 for $1.00 & 
Hot Chocolate $1.00 (refill), $5.00 (new cup) 

Wednesday – Grilled Cheese $2.00 
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Parent Council News 
 

We have had a wonderful first few months at EV School 
Council. Our meetings have been full of great information and discussion 
on a number of different topics. We were thrilled to raise money for the 
bus fund by working two days at the Cash Casino.  We are currently 
looking into different types of sensory equipment and adaptive materials 
so our kids can stay regulated and ready to learn in the classroom. 

          Our meetings are held on the third Wednesday of each month, 
at 7:30 pm, in the school library. We would love to have you come out and 
join us for our next meeting on December 20 - appetizer potluck! The 
meetings are an excellent opportunity to learn more about what is going 
on at Eastview, and to get to meet other awesome EV parents. If you have 
any questions at all, or are wondering about ways you can get involved, 
please feel free to contact Shelley, at shelleyodishaw@shaw.ca 

Wishing you and your family a wonderful and restful Holiday Season! 

 
 

CHRISTMAS ADOPT-A-FAMILY PROGRAM 
 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

Eastview Middle School is running our Adopt a Family program 
again for the Christmas Season.  Each classroom will receive a 
ñChristmas Decorationò that has information regarding a family requiring 
assistance during this holiday. 

We realize that this can be a financially difficult time of year for all of 
us and therefore, please understand that your cooperation is entirely 
voluntary and very much appreciated.  Your child will have information 
regarding the specifics of the family their class has adopted and if you can 
contribute any unwrapped gift(s) or gift certificates to this endeavour, we 
would be very grateful.  

Thank you for making this season so much brighter for another 
family. 

 
Eastview Middle School 

mailto:shelleyodishaw@shaw.ca
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Annual Winter/Christmas Concert 

 

Wednesday, December 6th 2017 – 7:00pm 
At the Red Deer College Arts Centre Theatre 

 
Tickets cost $6.00 and are available in advance at the 
office or the bandroom or at the door the 

evening of the concert. Free Parking. 

 
            Food Bank donations accepted at the door. 

 
 
 

Concert Order 
 Arrival Time Warm-up Place Main stage  

(approx. Performance Time) 
Jazz Band  7/8 6:00 pm Main Stage 7:00 pm 

Rock Band 6:00 pm Main Stage 7:20 pm 

Choir 6/7/8 6:00 pm Main Stage 7:40 pm 

Grade 6 Band 
(Gr. 6 Band is on Main 
stage while Jazz Band & 
Choir perform) 

6:15 pm Warm-up Studio 
 

6:45 pm (on stage) 

8:00 pm (perform) 

Grade 7/8 Band 6:50 pm Store cases in Warm-
up Studio 

8:30 pm 

 
× CHECK THE SIGNS FOR CORRECT STUDIO/ENSEMBLE ROOM UPON ARRIVAL. 

× ALL groups will be in the theater, as part of the audience before and after 
performances, seats allowing. 

× Please arrive in Concert Dress (no blue jeans please!), black bottom, black band 
shirt (white shirt or ALL Black for choir members).  

 
The concert is in the Main Theatre. Doors will OPEN to the theatre at 6:45 pm. We 
anticipate the evening to be completed around 9:00 pm. 
 
Many thanks to ALL of our parent volunteers, drivers, supervisors, etc. who help make 
our evening a success!  Video cameras, flash cameras, etc. are permitted. 
 
Practice card #2 was due Monday, November 20. 
 
Practice card #3 is due Friday, December 22, 2017 or Mon. Jan. 8, 2018 
 
Best Wishes for a Magical, Musical Holiday Season!! 

Maureen Chauvet - Band/Choir Director 
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Ski and Snowboard 
Club  

  

There is still room left in both sessions.   

   

 

Sessions are being offered in  

January and February 

(School fees must be paid to go into this club) 

  

 
Ski & Snowboard Club needs 

your help!!  

  

Do you like to ski or board and own a 
truck?  We will cover your lift ticket if 
you can haul our equipment out & back 
to Canyon Ski Hill.  
  
Session #1 ï Wed. Jan 10, 17, & 24 
Session #2 ï Thurs. Feb. 1, 8 & 15.  
  
 
Please email Deb Kwasny 
(Debra.Kwasny@rdpsd.ab.ca), or Michelle Dyck 
(Michelle.Dyck@rdpsd.ab.ca) or call the office  
403-343-2455 if you are available to help us out.  

 
 

mailto:Debra.Kwasny@rdpsd.ab.ca
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